
 
 
  
 

 
 
         

 
 
 
 

Advisory to visitors for India 
  
       

It is to bring to the notice of all concerned that the use of Thuraya 
/ Irridium satellite phones is banned in India. Those travelling to 
India are advised to kindly refrain from carrying these phones. Anyone 
caught with Thuraya / Irridium satellite phones in India is liable to be 
punished under the prescribed law of Government of India. 

 
        It is also to bring to the notice of all concerned that those travelling 
to India, must carry a Yellow Fever vaccination card (vaccination 
completed 10 days prior to travel), COVID vaccination card etc. 
 

For further updates, the web-link of the Ministry of Health & 
Welfare, may please be checked: 
https://main.mohfw.gov.in/media/disease-alerts/yellow-fever 
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